## The Giddings News

September 15, 1950



MRS. MARY TATE Takes Charge of Hospital

## Harrell Resigns; Mrs. Tate Takes Charge of Hospital

Dr. Richard Harrell, administrator of Lee Memorial Hospital, has resigned his position effective last Monday and has accepted a position as administrator of Midland Memorial Hospital at Midland.

Dr. Harrell's resignation was to accepted by the Board of Directors of Lee Memorial at a meeting Tuesday night.

Mrs. Mary Tate will be in D charge of hospital operations L for the present time.

Mrs. Tate is a graduate of Pensacola, Fia., High School. B. She received her nurses' training at Baptist Memorial Hospital in San Antonio. She worked for the M. & S. Clinic at Del Rio. During World War II she worked in Los Angeles, Calif., been associated with Lee Memand Richmond, Va. She has orial Hospital since its opening in 1949.

Monroe Hannes, chairman of the Board, said Thursday the morning that the board had not made any definite plans insofar as the hiring of another administrator was concerned and that operations would continue under the directions of Mrs. Tate